HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Tuesday April 29th, 2008

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave, Hilary & Simon Bull (Bookings Secretaries), Jean Hodgkinson, Anne Mainwaring (Secretary), Andrew Simpson and Brian Wilson
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies for absence: John Brunskill, Alistair Cook, Graham Markham, Mary Kitchen, Tim Pritt.
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last meeting, 3rd March, 2008 had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising.

a) PAT Testing

It was noted that the film equipment had been PAT Tested, and the cost was borne by the Memorial Hall, as owned the projector etc.

b) Trophy Box.

This had been hung in the Main Hall, and Andrew was thanked for his work in preparing and constructing the box.

c) Deputy Chairman. Jean agreed to become Deputy Chairman.

d) Fire Regulations. See Maintenance. 

e) Sanitary bins. This was still under discussion. The Committee was still undecided as to whether the amount of use, would justify the expense. Charlotte would discuss this with the Mother and Toddler Group.

f) Space for The Living Hope Church. 

Brian had made a cupboard for the use of the church, which was much appreciated by all.
	C.TIERNEY 



	5.
	Maintenance: 

Heating. Hallamshire Heating had begun to fit a new valve in the Sampson Room, this was not yet finished.

Hilary reported that Phil Humphreys, has encountered some problems with groups trying to change the setting on the controls. This problem could be solved by basing the main settings control in the boiler house where he could have access to programming the heating without disturbing any groups. The separate controls in the halls would enable the temperature to be increased or decreased by groups with no risk to the basic settings. Brian/Bob were asked to get a quote from Hallamshire Heating to carry out this work. Jean suggested that there may be  some small grant from the Village Plan, to pay for this work.

 Fire Regulations.

 A further Fire Risk Assessment has been carried out with overnight Camps in mind. There are three options, the Committee was in favour of the cheapest option, which consisted of increased the number battery operated smoke alarms, in both Halls, however it was still unclear as to whether the Fire Authorities would consider this safe for camps sleeping over night, it was AGREED that if there was any element of doubt, future camps would be cancelled. At present the revenue from camps, did not justify the installation of an elaborate fire alarm installation.

Wall in Main Hall

Brian reported that he had repainted the wall, where the leaks from the roof had affected the paint work.

Clock for Lawrence Hall

The Choir had requested a clock for the Lawrence Hall. Brian offered to purchase and install.
	B.MUSGRAVE/B.WILSON

B.WILSON

B.WILSON

	6.
	Roof

The roof was deteriorating. There had been a leak on to the stage earlier in the week, which Brian and Bob had to deal with. It was agreed that the process of replacing it should begin. It was agreed to obtain three quotes for materials, which would be acceptable to Peak Park, it was realized that the asbestos material would have to be removed by specialists. Jean was working hard on information of grants available, however applications for the Heritage Lottery, would not be available until September 08.

Signs to warn of danger to anyone climbing on the roof had been obtained and would be installed asap.
	

	7.
	Stanage Hall/Youth Club

New Lease

A further e-mail had been received from Jon Litherland saying that he was doing all he could to proceed with this Lease. The Committee requested that Anne should write to DCC and ask the reason for such a long delay.

Anne reported that she had had a conversation with two Youth Workers in the Stanage Hall recently, and it did appear that they were preparing a new initiative to encourage young people to return to the Youth Club. It had not been used since January.

Doors

The new doors were nearly ready, and would be fitted soon. There would be a new lock and keys fitted to the doors, Anne to find out how to contact the new administrator.


	A.MAINWARING

B.WILSON/A.MAINWARING

	8.
	Hearing Aid Loop System

This had been repaired/renewed and was working correctly. There were still no signs to indicate its presence in the Hall, Jean to contact John Dalton, Andrew to down load the signs.
	J.HODGKINSON/

A.SIMPSON

	9.
	Film Club

Jean reported that the children’s matinees would be cancelled for the last two Saturday afternoons of the season, as these had not been well attended. 

An enquiry had been received from Bamford concerning borrowing the equipment. It was AGREED that in future, a charge of £50.00 should be made to cover costs, but this would not apply to Bamford as it had been agreed with Mr. Sampson that Bamford could have the use of the equipment if requested.
	

	10
	Treasurer’s Report

There was no Treasurer’s Report.
	

	11
	Bookings Report.

The Memorial Hall is used less than usual by the community this Summer  period with the Main Hall being booked for 47% of the time from Monday to Friday and the Lawrence Hall booked for 27%.

We have offered the regular groups the chance to use the facilities through August and some groups have decided to continue meeting. A wedding is also booked for August.

A query on responsibility for damages did arise on one booking and this has been resolved successfully.
The Hiring Agreement has been sent to all regular users and to all one-off bookings along with an Application form. We continue to receive payments for bookings before the events take place for one-off bookings. We have had to re-order some more Hiring Agreements and booking forms.


	

	12
	Website

Andrew gave a presentation of the proposed Hathersage Memorial Hall Website. As well as photographs of the exterior and interior, it would include costs, contact numbers and e-mail addresses where appropriate, the hiring agreement, bookings form and consent form. The total cost would be £44.38 for the first year. Andrew would manage the site. The Committee AGREED to go ahead with creation of the site. Andrew was thanked for all his hard work. It was noted that hathersagememorialhall.org.uk would be linked with the planned village website, whenever this was installed.
	

	13
	Correspondence

a) A letter had been received from the Brownie leader, asking why some annual bookings took precedence over the regular bookings. Anne was asked to respond that as there was only one week in question, the Main Hall had been allocated to the Brownies in place of the Lawrence Hall.

b) Temporary Event Notices (TENs)

The wording of one section of the TENs Notes, was brought to the Committee’s attention. This is regarding alcohol being supplied in exchange for a donation – this is not acceptable. The supply of alcohol for money, ticket or donation should incur a TENs. The Hall is allowed 12 TENs per year, so far 1 is allocated to an charity event in June.
	

	14
	Any Other Business.

There was none.


	

	13
	Date of next Meeting : Monday June 30th, 2008


	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday June 30th 2008, at

7.30 in the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall

1. Present – 

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (29th April 2008) (See attached).

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

Sanitary Bin

Clock for the Lawrence Hall.

5. Maintenance –

On going maintenance problems – Brian.

Heating – 

a) Hallamshire fitted new radiator valve in Sampson Room – 

b) Move of Control Panel to Boiler House

Fire Regulations

6.
Roof

7. Stanage Hall/Youth Club – 

Lease

Youth Club Doors

8. Loop System

9. Film Club – Jean to report

10. Treasurer’s Report

11. Bookings Report

12.
 Website

13.  Correspondence –

14. Any other Business –

Date of Next Meeting : Monday, 1st September 2008 
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